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Traditional Worship — 9:00 AM 

Coffee Café – 10:00 AM 

LifeHouse Worship — 10:30 AM 

 
 

 

 

 
 

We seek to be a L.I.G.H.T. to our community by. . .  
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“. . . let your good deeds shine out   

for all to see, so that everyone will  

praise your heavenly Father.” 

 
          ―Matthew 5:16, NLT 

Loving God  

Inviting Friends  

Growing Together  

Helping Others  

Teaching Truth  

       



 
 

Give thanks to the Lord! (Psalm 105:1a)  Sunday, June 18, 2017 
  

WEST SHORE BAPTIST CHURCH 

9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship  

 
Gathering for Worship  
 
 

Welcome   

Organ Prelude   

 
Celebrating God’s Blessings 
 

  *Hymn For the Beauty of the Earth –793 

   Special Music His Eye is on the Sparrow –Dottie Lebo 

   Giving His Tithes and Our Offerings       

 

Receiving God’s Word 
     

 Scripture Reading 
 

Psalm 150 
 

      –Ralph Stimeling 
(Pew Bible pg. 678) 

Morning Prayer   

Message  Abundant Praise    –Pastor Betty Norford  
 

Moments for Personal Reflection & Response 

 
Departing to Serve 
 

*Hymn A Christian Home –451 

*Benediction   

*Organ Postlude   

*Congregation Please Stand 
 
 

Welcome to worship at West Shore Baptist Church!   

 We’re glad you are  here with us! Welcome all guests and new 
friends who are worshipping with us today, and a special welcome 
to all fathers, brothers, and sons this Father’s Day.  We also wish 
to thank our guest pastor today, the Rev. Betty Norford! 
 

 

       Please complete your light blue Registration and Response form as a 
way to communicate information and in response to God’s leading.  Place 
your form in the dark blue registry folder as it is passed in your pew during 
the “Moments for Reflection and Response.”  To our guests and members:  
The June Update Newsletter is at the Welcome Center.  To our guests:   
Please stop at the Welcome Center for a WSBC mug and brochure! 
 

 



 

―Today at West Shore Baptist Church― 

 

Sunday, June 18   Happy Father’s Day!                      

9:00 AM - Traditional Worship—Sanctuary 

9:00 AM - Children, Youth Class, LIFEgroup 

10:00 AM - Coffee Café—Fellowship Hall 

10:30 AM - LifeHouse Worship—Davidson Chapel 

10:30 AM - Eclectic, Fellowship, Searchers, Open Door, and 
Children’s Christian Education Classes 

11:45 AM - LifeHouse Band Rehearsal 

11:45 AM - Prayer Fellowship LIGHT Team—Room G-2 
 

Annual “Baby Bottle Blast” Concludes Today― 

     Today is the concluding day to show your support for the CAPC 
through the Baby Bottle Blast campaign.  If you’ve forgotten your 
filled bottle, you can bring it in next week.  Also, please return any 

empty bottles, which will be returned to CAPC. Thank you for helping 
support God’s gift of life with your gift of love! 

 

―This Week at West Shore Baptist Church―   

   
Tuesday, June 20    

6:30 PM - Christian Education Board Meeting—Room G-2 

6:45 PM - Diaconate Board Meeting—Room G-4 
 

Wednesday, June 21 

2:00 PM - Remembrance Service—The Gardens (Golden Living) 

Thursday, June 22 

7:00 PM - Pastoral Search Committee Mtg.—Rooms 201-202 

 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

Bruland’s “Celebration of Ministry” Next Sunday— 
 We will celebrate the ministry and service of Pastor Gary 
and Esther Bruland next Sunday, June 25.  We want to show our 
deep appreciation for the many Godly ways they’ve both served 
our church over the past twelve years.  The Diaconate Board has 
approved the following schedule: 

 

 9:00 – 9:50 a.m. – All Sunday School classes meet 

10:00 – 10:20 a.m. – Memories and MusicDavidson Chapel  
                                       (No Coffee Café) 

10:30 – 11:30 a.m. – Unity Worship ServiceSanctuary 

11:45 a.m. – Celebration LuncheonFellowship Hall 
  
There will be a special table set up in the Fellowship Hall for you to 

place your cards and messages of appreciation to the Brulands. 
 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 
Interim Pastor Announced— 

The Advisory Council is pleased to announce that the Rev. Dr. 
Paul Thompson has been called to serve as our interim pastor as we 
continue our pastoral search following Pastor Bruland’s June 30 
retirement. Pastor Thompson is a recent retiree and transplant to the 
Lancaster area, having served a number of churches in the Midwest. His 
resume is posted on the WSBC website, and we look forward to welcoming 
him and his wife, Sue, on July 2. 
 

Pastoral Search Committee Meets This Thursday— 
 The Pastoral Search Committee will hold its next meeting this 
Thursday, June 22, at 7:00 p.m. in Rooms 201-202. 
 

Men’s Bible Fellowship Group at Bethesda Mission—   

 There are opportunities over the summer for men to serve at Bethesda 
Mission’s soup kitchen. The first date is Wednesday, June 28. 
Additional dates are July 26, August 23, and September 27. 
Please contact Steve Campbell at (717) 774-4186 if you plan to 
serve at the soup kitchen on any of these dates.   

 

Roland Carpenter will be leading several services at Bethesda Mission 
over the next months – call him at (717) 813-6839 if you’d like to help with 
handing out song sheets, greeting people, etc. 
 

Unity Services at WSBC in July and August— 
 Under the guidance of the Advisory Council, WSBC will 
hold Unity Services during the months of July and August.  
These services will be a healthy blend of traditional and 
contemporary styles, while providing an opportunity for attendees of our 
two services to worship together.  Stay tuned for details to come! 
 

Time to Register for VBS!— 

 Vacation Bible School at WSBC will be held Monday, 

July 24, through Thursday, July 27, from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  
At “God’s BIG Backyard,” children will enjoy songs, skits, 
games, food, and fun while learning from Bible stories 
centered on the theme of serving.  Registration forms are 
available online at www.wsbc.org or you can pick up a printed copy at the 
Welcome Center and in the children’s classrooms.   
 
OGHS Offering Update— 

 The total received as of June 11 towards our goal of 
$6,000 is $4,316.  OGHS offering has been extended until the 
end of June. There are envelopes in the pews or in your 
individual envelope box.  Thank you for your support! 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 
“Together We Can Beat Hunger” Summer Food Drive― 

      Once again this year, our Mission Board will be sponsoring the 
“Together We Can Beat Hunger” Summer Food Drive to benefit 
the Bridge Food Pantry in New Cumberland.  On Sunday, July 2, 
the Mission Board will be handing out reusable grocery tote bags. 
Fill the tote with non-perishable food items and return it to a 
designated area in the back of Fellowship Hall. This food drive 

will run through July, August, and September. Questions? Contact Steve 
Campbell at (717) 774-4186 or email sandgcamp@gmail.com.  
 

WSBC and ABCOPAD-Sponsored Mission Opportunities— 

 WSBC’s Mission Trip LIGHT Team is offering assistance 
to those wishing to participate in ABCOPAD-sponsored mission 
trips this summer.  They will cover half of the expenses for participants.  
There are still three opportunities being offered, but you must get your 
application in this week. If you are interested, please pick up a WSBC 
Mission Trip Participant Application from the church office, complete it, 
and return the completed application to the folder in the church office.  
 

American Baptist Men’s Retreat 2017—  
The 2017 A.B. Men’s Retreat will be held at Shippensburg University, 

Friday, July 28, through Sunday, July 30.  The theme of this year’s retreat is 
“Nothing Is Impossible With God.”  The keynote speaker will be the Rev. 
Steve Etner, national speaker, former pastor, and founder of The 
Purity Coach Ministry. Fill out a registration form, available at the 
Welcome Center, and send it in today! 
 

American Baptist Women’s Retreat 2017—   

     The 2017 A.B. Women’s retreat will be held at Shippensburg 
University, Friday, July 14, through Sunday, July 16.  The theme of this 
year’s retreat is “Thriving Through Restoration.”  The keynote speaker will 
be Micca Campbell, author of “An Untroubled Heart:  Finding Faith That Is 

Stronger Than All My Fears.” For questions or registration 
materials, please contact Gayle Campbell at gpcamp@verizon.net 
or phone (717) 774-4186. Thank you! 
 

 

Quarterly Business Meeting at 10:00 a.m. on Sunday, July 16― 

   WSBC’s 2nd Quarter Business Meeting of 2017 will be held 
on Sunday, July 16, at 10:00 a.m. in the sanctuary.  All officers, 
board and committee chairpersons are asked to email or hand-
deliver their quarterly report for the period April 1 – June 30, 

2017 to  Bonnie Prior (b.prior@wsbc.org) on or before Monday, July 10, for 
inclusion in the quarterly report.   Thank you! 
 



 
 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 

Note from the Loucks Family― 

 This Saturday, June 24, beginning at 7:00 a.m., the Loucks’ 
will be having a garage/yard sale in conjunction with the Twin 
Hill Community Yard Sale.  Their home is located at 102 Twin Hills Rd., 
Dillsburg, PA.  Sewing and household items will be for sale. For more 
information, please see the flyers posted around the church. 
 

—Small Group Ministry— 
 
 
 
 

 

MEETING DAY 

 

TOPIC 

 

CONTACT PERSON 

2nd&4th Tues.(7:00 pm) Resilient, by S. Voysey Patty McCown, 732-2003 
Various Wednesdays this 

summer at B. Mission  
Men’s Bible Fellowship Roland Carpenter, 813-6839 

Sundays (11:45 am)  Prayer LIGHT Team Rev. Betty Norford, 737-5815 
 
 
 
 

—Volunteers in Ministry— 
 

 

Nursery 9:00 AM 10:30 AM              

June 18 

 
June 25 
 

 

Ida Rhone 

Cheryl Montgomery  
Rose  

9:00 AM         
Judy Brouse 

Patty McCown 

 

Stephanie Brengel 

Kyle Brengel 
 

10:30 AM            
Linda Fleming 

Lisa Fleming 

          

 

Children’s & 

Youth Sun. Sch. 

9:00 AM 
Elementary Class 

 

Joy Class  

 

June   
 
 

Gayle Campbell 
 

Mid High & Sr. High 

Greg Kabakjian 

Ida Rhone 
 

10:30 AM              
Lower Elementary  

 
 

 

Scripture Readers 
June 18     9:00 AM Ralph Stimeling 

June 25     9:00 AM Kim Mankey 

 

Greeters 
The Month of 

June  

  8:30 AM 

    10:15 AM 

Judd Brouse  

The Fleming Family 

 

Coffee Café Hostess 
 

June 18 10:00 AM Linda Neubaum 

June 25 10:00 AM No Coffee Cafe 

 



 
 
 

 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 
 

New Address Addition—   

 Richard and Ann Loucks’ address in Reading is: 
  1417 N. 13th Street 
  Reading, PA  19604 
   Please send all correspondence to this address, not the Dillsburg address. 
 
 

 
 

Prayer Chain Ministry—        
     To activate the prayer chain, call Jessie Sites (737-8505) or Pastor 
Bruland (364-5619).  To be added to the phone or e-mail prayer 

chains, call Jessie Sites or Bonnie Prior in the church office. 
 

―Prayer Concerns― 
 

Tanya Badalucci 

Candy Barth 

Connie Behney 

Reuben Behney 

Peggy Bennett 

Carl Blust 

Andrew Burkley 

Pam Campbell 

Steve Campbell 

Rick Capen 

Eric Carpenter 

Roland Carpenter 

Naw S. Chit 

Kendra Conception 

Richard Concini 

Dana Danner 

Deimler Family 

Pat Dieffenbach 

Mary Ensminger 

Nicole Ensminger 

Fleming Family 

Foster Family 

Gifford Family 

Michelle Gallo 

Michael Goldman 

Helen Harmon 

Steven Harvey 

Mary Hill 

Odette Hoffman 

Vaughn Hostettler 

Jan Howell 

Dick Johnson 

Meghan Johnson 

Mike LaCoste 

Jackie Lafferty 

John Layne 

Lopez & Soto Family 

Ann Loucks 

Sandy Martinet 

Charles Maurer 

Judy Maurer 

Moralis Family 

Ed Neiman 

Steve Norford 

Rev. Betty Norford 

Don Norris 

Louise Norris 

Alice Orozco 

Perkowski Family 

Agnes Peterson 

Peterson Family 

Lincoln Reid 

Reid Family 

Gwen Rhone 

Valerie Rhone 

Deb Shaw 

Scheetz Family 

Barbara Singer 

Irene Sleboda 

Linda Sleboda 

Ron Sleboda 

Kathy Snyder 

Mary Snyder 

Shirley Spagnola 

Bryan Spangler 

Ralph Stimeling 

Teresa Smith 

Wendy Smith 

Amy Ton 

Preston Willey 

William Whitman 

Zoll Family 

 

Sunday and Midweek Prayer Lists— 

        It is a privilege to support our church family and extended family and 
friends in intercessory prayer.  In order to maintain an up-to-date prayer 
list, persons will remain on the list for one month at a time.  If you wish to 
have someone on the WSBC prayer list beyond one month, phone or email 
the office.  Also, please phone or email the office with answers to prayer, 
prayer praises, and thanksgivings to share. 



 

 
 
 
 

 

Happy Father’s Day! 

 

 

 

A righteous man who walks in his integrity – How blessed are his sons after him. 

Proverbs 20:7 NAS 

When a man’s ways are pleasing to the Lord, he makes even his enemies live at 

peace with him. 

Proverbs 16:7 NIV 

A man will always reap just the kind of crop he sows.  

Galatians 6:7 TLB 

Surely he will never be shaken; a righteous man will be remembered forever. 

Psalm 112:6 NIV 

The good man out of the good treasures of his heart brings forth what is good; and 

the evil man out of the evil treasure brings forth what is evil. 

Luke 6:45 NASB 

A good man leaveth an inheritance to his children’s children. 

Proverbs 13:22 KJV 

Be their ideal; let them follow the way you teach and live; be a pattern for them in 

your love, faith, and your clean thoughts. 

1 Timothy 4:12 TLB 

 
 

 

 

Fathers Are Wonderful People 
 

Fathers are wonderful people, too little understood, 

And we do not sing their praises as often as we should. 

Fathers are just wonderful in a million different ways,  

And they merit loving compliments and accolades of praise, 

For the only reason dad aspires to fortune and success 

Is to make the family proud and to bring them happiness. 

And like our heavenly Father, he’s a guardian and a guide, 

Someone we can count on to be always on our side. 
     Helen Steiner Rice 

 

 

 

 


